
 
 
 
 
 

Bangor Hydro District — PO Box 932, Bangor, ME 04402-0932 
Maine Public District — PO Box 1209, Presque Isle, ME 04769-1209 

       May 11, 2023  
 
Harry A. Lanphear 
Administrative Director  
Maine Public Utilities Commission  
18 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0018 
 
 
RE:	Request	for	Proposals	for	Renewable	Energy	Generation	and	Transmission	Projects	
Pursuant	to	the	Northern	Maine	Renewable	Energy	Development	Program;	Docket	No.	2021‐
00369	
  
Dear Mr. Lanphear:  
 
On May 2, 20231, and May 10, 20232, Versant Power filed two documents in the above-referenced 
docket. It has come to our attention in discussions with other parties to this proceeding that parties 
and persons subscribed to the active notice list may have not been notified of, or seen, our filings, 
which concerns us because we want to ensure that we are being transparent. Additionally, none of the 
information in our filings is confidential.  
 
Our past experiences with secured dockets has been that making filings, such as ours, public requires 
the Commission Staff overseeing the Case Management System to move the filing from the secured 
side to the publicly accessible side. We overlooked making that request when we originally made the 
filings and now respectfully request that the Commission make our filings public. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/	Arielle	Silver	Karsh		
Arielle Silver Karsh 
Vice President, Legal & Regulatory Affairs 

 
1 Versant Power Letter – Commercial Terms for TSAs/PPAs 
2 Versant Power Request for Relief from Submission 


